A PROGRESS REPORT FROM YOUR GOVERNING BODY
Retirement beckoned this Summer 2012 for our Head, Anne Clarke after almost 25 years of sterling service.  Thanks Anne for being that special person who will be fondly remembered by countless children and staff.  However, you can’t keep a good woman down and we’ve already seen a rejuvenated Anne doing temporary teaching service at Lilly Hall.

Your Governing Body were confident in selecting Joanne Cliff for the post of Acting Head of Lilly Hall Junior for the interim year, until the opening of the new Primary School.  It’s been a busy time for Joanne managing the school and making a major contribution to the new build.  She is coping well with the challenge.

We’ve already had the existing school re-roofed, new changing rooms and a medical room added as well as refurbishment of the staff room and adult toilets.  Car parking space has been increased to a total of 32.  All Junior children have new desks and chairs.  More refurbishment is to follow on classrooms and toilets, thereby ensuring that the existing school has facilities equal to the new build.
The new build is expected to meet its proposed completion date of the end of April 2013 enabling us to decamp some of our existing classes for the safe refurbishment mentioned above to happen.  Our new build promises a ‘wow’ entrance, 4 new classrooms, two classrooms with integral play areas for foundation stage children, a hall and new staffroom.  Access to school will be via a lighted, secure pathway off Lilly Hall Road through the edge of the wood.  The new larger Multi Games area is already in place as dictated by Sports England.

The existing 15 Governors of Lilly Hall Junior School have been joined by 5 Governors from Hall Infants to reflect the work needed to move towards Primary status in September 2013.  Five governors from the increased body now form the panel responsible for advertising for our Maltby Lilly Hall Primary School Head.  Interviews for the post take place in January 2013.

Both Heads and Governors meet with other Maltby school governance teams in regular meetings to devise strategies which will benefit all Maltby children. This cooperation, the Maltby Learning Community, is likely to strengthen as Her Majesty’s Government push Primary schools towards Academy status and reduce funding to the Local Authority.

Whatever happens, you can be certain that we have your childs’ interest at the foremost of our thinking and endeavours.  We look forward to our new Primary School opening in September 2013 and working in harmony with our Infant colleagues in striving for excellence.

A Happy Christmas and successful New Year to our children and of course their parents.

David Taylor, Chair of Governors.           
